Parish Meeting 28th May 2014.

Bullock Park Report

Once again, Bullock Park has had a successful year, thanks to maintaining all our last year's activities, retaining the contract for day-time use with Norfolk Fire and Rescue service and the support of the Parish Council. This allowed us to continue with our improvement programme. We have completed an extensive refurbishment of our electrics and now completely meet all current standards and regulations, as well as being more user friendly. Having sprung a major water leak, we took the opportunity to replace the whole water supply with modern plastic piping. Our pavilion frontage has been improved with a new patio and needs some levelling and grassing in front of it to complete. This work will be part of our programme for the coming year which will also include new drainage from our septic tank, re-laying the frontage to Changing rooms and dealing again with entrance and car park potholes. We cannot rely on keeping NR&R beyond their contract ending in August and are trying to balance tackling major projects while we have their income with building a healthy reserve so that B.P. continues to be a viable facility. We ended our financial year with a balance of £19,696.78, an increase of £6463.08 from the previous year.

At our AGM on 22nd May, the current trustees were proposed by their respective organisations to serve a further year so the committee is unchanged. David Hill is chairman and together with Marlene Secker represents the P.C., Sarah Howlett is Treasurer and Football rep., Ady Friend is Cricket club rep., Bob Hunter is pavilion users rep and Sylvia Slaughter is secretary.

We would like to thank all dog walkers who pick up their own dogs and other dog's poo; everyone who picks up litter, especially Brian Newton, and our gate open/closers Rodger Knights and John Walker. Finally a big thank you to retiring P.C. chairman Paul Chubbock for his untiring help and support both official and personal during his time in Office.

Hall user reports: Football Cricket Judo Dance

Subject: Dance unleashed

From: Carla Keen (dance.unleashed@hotmail.com)

To: sylvia.slaughter@btinternet.com;

Date: Thursday, 29 May 2014, 15:49

Dance Unleashed is a dance company that runs in Shipdham and Watton.

We learn street and contemporary dance routines and put on shows 2 times a year.

We go on trips to watch professional productions and try to positively encourage young people to love dance and progress their skills.

Our classes are fun to take part in and we work as a team.

So far we have had 4 students go on to dance college and 1 student go on to Uni to study dance.

We also have 2 students who have gone on to set up their own dance companies.

If anyone is interested in joining Dance Unleashed please contact Carla on 07731980756 or email dance.unleashed@hotmail.com

We are holding our next performance at 6pm on Sunday the 8th of June at Watton Queens Hall. Tickets are available on the door.

Sent from my iPhone

20/05/2014

Senryu Judo Club Annual Report

The Judo Club has had a good year, with juniors members between 12 and 15 on a club nights, boys and girls aged between 5 and 14 years.

We have 5 male coaches 4 of whom are black belt Dan grades and 1 female coach.

The junior members come from a wide area, i.e. Norwich Taverham and the surrounding area of Shipdham, we only have 1 member that lives in the village.

We hold 2 grading a year and we also attend competitions through out the year.

Senior club coach

Bob Hunter

Shipdham Cricket Club

Annual Report

22nd May 2014

Another rebuilding season, finishing about half way in the Haverson Division of the Mid Norfolk Sunday League.

2014 season finds us again playing in the Mid Norfolk Sunday League, but this time in the R.J. Bidewell Division, as some of the areas have been restructured.

At the end of the season the wicket was scarified over seeded and top dressed ready for the 2014 season. We have moved the wicket away from the pavilion and trees by about 3m staying within the bounds of the cricket square.

Continuing to raise money for the club by various means (running bars, sponsored cycle rides etc.) to keep the club running and provide new (used) equipment for preparing the wicket. New players have come along this season, but new players are always welcome, we would like to see more players from the village playing, especially youngsters. All welcome, any age and ability.

SPONSULA BY D.D. DOND 4 SON ALSO UNIT MOTE AGAN

Ady Friend

PLAYERS FROM VILLAGE

REGULAR × 6

PORT TIME × 3